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July 10, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance to extend and enhance the County’s Green Building Ordinance. The ordinance will enable King County to provide a model sustainable community to balance growth with natural resource protection while addressing climate change through green building and sustainable development in King County operations. 
This proposed ordinance will continue the County’s commitment to incorporating green building and operation practices in County facilities. Highlights of the ordinance include:

· Improves value and longevity of public infrastructure by ensuring the design, construction, maintenance and operation of any capital project by King County is consistent with the latest green building and sustainable development practices. 
· Ensures responsible stewardship of public funds by utilizing life cycle cost analysis. 

· Builds a culture of performance by establishing minimum performance requirements for energy, emissions, stormwater management, and construction and demolition materials diversion.
· Streamlines reporting requirements that will enable departments to better capture the green practices that are used for the Annual Environmental Sustainability Report, Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP), KingStat, and King County Strategic Plan.
This legislation furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment by minimizing King County’s operational environmental footprint. 
The legislation addresses the Equity and Social Justice Initiative through green building at King County facilities that will increase access to improved public health, living and working environments, and walkable communities in all areas of the County and underserved populations. 
This legislation supports the goals of the SCAP by reducing the amount of energy used in government operations. It also includes minimum performance standards and reporting criteria for green building activity that can serve to measure how well the SCAP is executed.    
In preparing this legislation, an extensive outreach effort was done over a twelve month period with interested stakeholders including County agencies, cities, residents, building industry, green building community, and environmental advocates. Outreach meetings were conducted to solicit input and feedback. Ongoing communication with internal agencies allowed for collaboration across County departments related to King County operations. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents live and work in an environmentally and economically sustainable community with a public infrastructure system that is constructed, operated and maintained with green building practices and prudent stewardship of public funds. Adopting this legislation will also allow King County to continue to lead the forefront of the green building movement.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jeff Gaisford, Recycling and Environmental Services Section Manager in the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4484.
Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
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